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January 29, 2020

Mr. Chuck Tracy, Executive Director 
Pacific Fishery Management Council 
7700 Northeast Ambassador Place, Suite 101 
Portland, Oregon 97220-1384

Dear Mr. Tracy:

I am pleased to appoint Heather Hall as one of the Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife’s 
(WDFW) designees on the Pacific Fishery Management Council.

Ms. Hall has worked for WDFW for 26 years and is currently the Marine Resources Policy 
Coordinator in our Intergovernmental Ocean Policy unit. She has represented WDFW on the 
Pacific Fishery Management Council’s Groundfish Management Team since 2006 and is very 
familiar with the Council process.

As Ms. Michele Culver indicated previously, she accepted the Rules Coordinator position within 
WDFW and will no longer serve as a designee in the Council process. Ms. Culver has participated 
in the Council process since 1998 and served with distinction as the WDFW primary designee 
since 2006, and I am certain she will be missed.

Mr. Niles and Mr. Adicks will continue as WDFW designees in addition to Ms. Hall, and I am 
confident that they will serve WDFW and the Council well through its decision-making process.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (360) 902-2225.

cc: Kyle Adicks
Michele Culver 
Heather Hall 
Corey Niles
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